
Pamela Sherwood 
Assistant General Counsel 

4625 W. 86th Street 
Suite 500 

Indianapolis, IN 46268 
(317) 713-8977

Pamela.sherwood@centurylink.com 

June 16, 2020 

VIA Email: PSCED@ky.gov 

Kent Chandler 
Executive Director 
Kentucky Public Service Commission 
P.O. Box 615 
211 Sower Boulevard 
Frankfort, Kentucky 40602-0615  

RE:  CenturyLink Public Communications, Inc. (Utility ID 5179770) 
Cancellation of CPCN

Dear Mr. Chandler:

CenturyLink Public Communications, Inc. (CPCI) files this letter to notify the Commission that it 
hereby abandons or surrenders its Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity (“CPCN”) 
and requests the Commission issue an order, to the extent required, cancelling the CPCN and 
approving the withdrawal of the applicable tariff, CENTURYLINK PUBLIC COMMUNICATIONS, 
INC. P.S.C. Kentucky Tariff No. 1, INSTITUTIONAL TELECOMMUNICATIONS TARIFF. 

CPCI provided notice to the Commission on February 23, 2015 of its intent to provide specialized 
services to correctional facilities in Kentucky, and was assigned a Utility ID of 5179770 and listed 
on the Commission’s website as a utility, and has the above referenced tariff on file.  

CPCI does not have any contracts with institutional correctional facilities to provide such services 
and has no intent to pursue such contacts.  It has no customers in Kentucky and therefore, no 
customers will be impacted and no customer notice is required. CPCI reported no revenue in 
Kentucky in 2019. CPCI requests the Commission cancel all authorization and approve the 
withdrawal of the Institutional Telecommunications Service Tariff. 

Should you have any questions about this abandonment/request for cancellation, please 
contact me. 

Sincerely, 

Pamela H. Sherwood, Esq. 

JUN 15 2020
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